The Norfolk County Council
(Costessey, Breckland Road and Dereham Road)
Bus Stop Clearway Notice 2023

NOTICE is hereby given that Norfolk County Council propose to introduce bus stop clearways as defined in Schedule 7, Part 3 of the Traffic Signs Regulations and General Directions 2016, which will introduce a No Waiting at Any Time restriction for any vehicles, except buses at the following locations in the Town of Costessey:-

	[bookmark: _Hlk148427677]U78236 Breckland Road
(West side)
	-
	From a point 38m north of its junction with U78489 Dereham Road northwards for a distance of 17m;


	U78236 Breckland Road
(East side)
	-
	From a point 53m north of its junction with U78489 Dereham Road northwards for a distance of 17m;


	U78489 Dereham Road
(North side)


	-
	From a point 28m west of its junction with U78236 Breckland Road westwards for a distance of 23m; and


	U78489 Dereham Road
(South side)
	-
	From a point 21m west of the junction with U78236 Breckland Road westwards for a distance of 17m.




The bus stop clearways conform to new regulations and will ensure unhindered access for bus services.

This Notice replaces the Bus Stop Clearway Notice which was included in the Notice dated 20th October 2023 which stated incorrect lengths for the clearways at the U78489 Dereham Road.

[bookmark: _Hlk134001582]A copy of the plans for these proposals can be viewed online at https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/.   They may also be inspected during normal opening hours at Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich or via transportfornorwich@norfolk.gov.uk. or at the offices of South Norfolk District Council at The Horizon Centre, Peachman Way, Broadland Business Park, Norwich NR7 0WF. However, in office staffing levels have been reduced and viewing online would be recommended. 

Any person who wishes to comment on these proposals should write to nplaw, Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH, marked for the attention of Ms A L Wilton by no later than 28th November 2023. They may also be emailed to trafficorders@norfolk.gov.uk.

The team dealing with these proposals can be contacted by email at transportfornorwich@norfolk.gov.uk or by telephone on 0344 800 8020.

DATED this 3rd day of November 2023
[bookmark: _Hlk8208705][bookmark: _Hlk126739182]                              
Katrina Hulatt
Director of Legal Services (NPLaw)
County Hall	
Martineau Lane
Norwich
NR1 2DH

Note: Information you send to the Council will be used for any purpose connected with this scheme and will be held as long as reasonably necessary for those purposes. It may also be released to others in response to freedom of information requests. 
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